
TOWN OF TIOGA PLANNING BOARD 

Regular Meeting – April 4th 2023 
 

 

The April 4th, 2023 Town of Tioga Planning Board meeting was brought to order at 7:00pm. 

Present were Kerry Root and Camille Corneby, Alan Bill with Chairman Doug Chrzanowski presiding. 

Also present was Robert Strong. 

Mr. Root made the motion to approve the March 7th, 2023 Planning Board minutes as presented,  Ms. 

Corneby seconded, carried. 

 

The Bridge on Glenmary Dr will be closed and replaced once school is done in June and will be 

completed and reopened in time for school to start in September. 

 

Various construction projects within The Town were discussed along with last week’s fire located on 

Beardslee Lane. 

David Robertson, a contractor from Crown Castle Inc. applied for a building permit to perform some 

upgrades to the existing Verizon cell tower located on Swartlick Rd. 

 

Chairman Chrzanowski stated that Hea Hea, located at the old Glenmary Inn will be open for business 

within the next few weeks for eating disorders. 

 

Chairman Chrzanowski made the motion to adjourn at 7:43pm, Ms. Corneby seconded, carried. 

 

 

Tiffany Middendorf 

Tioga Town Clerk 

 


